
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC COMMENT 
FOR THE PROPOSED RE-OPENING OF 

THE SECURE PCB LANDFILL CELL 3  
AT THE ALCOA, INC. F A C I L I T Y  

I N MASSENA, NEW YORK 
 
Notice is hereby given that the United States Environmental Protection Agency 
(EPA) has received an application from ALCOA, Inc. to re-open and operate 
Cell 3 of the polychlorinated biphenyl (PCB) Secure Landfill at its facility 
located in Massena, New York. EPA is accepting comments on the proposed 
re-opening. The public file consists of the complete application that the EPA 
considered as well as the Agency’s proposed approval. 

 
Please send comments to Adolph Everett, Chief, Hazardous Waste Programs 
Branch at everett.adolph@epa.gov. Comments must be received by EPA on or 
before September 23, 2016. 

 


